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It is ironic that the front page of the 
May edition should have highlighted 
the possible closure of our Youth Club 
alongside the notification of the death 
of Lesley Munday, because among all 
the other Village activities she took 
part in, she was the prime mover in the 
Club's birth.  

At the January 1993 Parish Council 
meeting as Recreation Hall representa-
tive she reported “...the Committee are 
considering opening a room to twelve 
wandering youths of the Parish to meet 
and have coffee”.  I well remember 
Lesley's passionate call at the following 
February meeting ..."We must do 
something for the children of the Vil-
lage!"  Councillors responded by agree-
ing to pay the weekly £6.50 cost of 
hiring a room.  The Club opened on the 
21st April with Lesley, aided by myself 
and another Councillor Alan Walsh.  I 
was rubbish, although having grown up 
children I was not prepared for the 
sheer exuberance of all these young 
people.  It was still a time of 
"innocence", no mobile phones, X-
boxes, bedroom TV's, Internet chat 
rooms, they were prepared to accept 
the second hand donations of games, 
happy to play just running about.  After 
several months, sadly both Alan and I 
had to stop helping, he was often 
working abroad and I was prevented by 
shift work.  Despite this potential set-
back Lesley continued.  She was the 
one who had quickly earned both the 
childrens' respect and mine, the one 
who stayed calm and likeable in all that 
noise and bustle. Generations of our 
Community owe her so much, as we do 
today to Chris Peek, Cat Archer and 
Melvyn Mears.  I hope you do not allow 
their precious legacy to just fade 
away."   

John Wilson 

Response 

I attended the AGM of the youth club 
on Tuesday 8th of May 2018 and was 
encouraged to see three new volun-
teers present all of whom are keen to 
keep the youth club open. This was also 
reported at the Parish Council meeting 
the follow night. So let’s hope Lesley’s 
legacy will live on. 
George  

June 2018 

Personal tribute to 

Lesley Munday 
Youth Club is re-opening - Whooop Whooop !! 

Since 1993 the children of High Halstow have had the opportunity to spend their leisure time 
with friends at the Youth Club on a Tuesday night. However as you will know, in recent times 
the support for the management of the club had been dwindling and it was increasingly 
difficult for it to remain open. The doors were closed for final time at Easter and since then 
talks have been taking place to save the club.  

I am delighted to tell you that the Youth Club is re-opening on 5th June.  A new committee has 
been formed and voted in by the current Parent Helpers.  As of 22nd May, the Club is being 
managed by four villagers, all of whom have been associated with the club in recent years and 
wish to see it continue well into the future.  Your new committee are, Natacha Robbins, 
Melvyn Mears, Karyn Vernon and myself. 

The club will again be running on Tuesday evenings, between 7.00 - 8.45pm in the Recreation 
Hall, and we aim to run sessions on a weekly basis (excluding the school summer break). 
Whilst the venue and times stay the same, lots of things are changing.  Firstly there is a 
website www.hhyouthclub.co.uk, we welcome you to take a look. 

Every child that wishes to be a member of the club needs to be registered with us online, this 
way we can safely store their data and keep all records up to date and accurate. Adult 
volunteers will also need to register in the same way.  Once you have registered our 
Membership Secretary, Karyn will get in touch with to let you know the next steps.  There is 
anticipated to be a waiting list as the club has proven to be very popular, but we will keep you 
informed as to when a place becomes available.  Please add your child's name, even if they 
haven't yet reached their 9th birthday, because as soon as they are 9 they will be offered a 
space if they are at that time on the top of the list and there is capacity to accept them.  

Activities will vary from week to week and we aim to get the children involved in making 
decisions about their own ideas for things to do. We have a great hall and supply of sports and 
craft equipment as well as the use of the 
Recreation Field in warmer months. The club 
will be lots of fun for all involved and we look 
forward to seeing your children enjoying 
their time with us. 

We are always on the lookout for adult 
helpers and older youth especially those 
participating in the Duke of Edinburgh Award 
as the volunteering experience can benefit 
you and the club.  Get in touch if you are 
keen to be involved at 
info@hhyouthclub.co.uk 

We would like to thank the villagers who 
have given so much commitment and 
dedication to the club since it opened in 
1993.  Particular thanks of course must go to 
Chris Peek who has worked very hard in 
keeping the club together for many, many 
years, and now deserves a well earned rest.  

Marie Calvert, Club Secretary 



Page 2     HIGH HALSTOW TIMES  — June 2018 

www.highhalstow-pc.gov.uk 2 

Editorial 
Much to look forward to in June in High Halstow.  Tamsin has been 
busy selling Sun Flowers to raise money for the repairs to our 
Church.  There will be a competition for the highest so don’t forget 
to look after yours if you have bought one.  Then we have the 
Scarecrow Festival to look forward to.  Our Neighbourhood Plan goes 
from strength to strength and the Working Group are hoping for a 
great response to the two Consultation Days in June. 

I have also been busy with our Poppies on Lamp post group and have 
formal permission for the poppies to go on to the lamp posts.  
Further news to follow…. 

Letters 
If you would like to write to the Editor for publication please send 
an email to Editor@HighHalstow.org.uk or write to Linda Atkinson 
at 32 Goodwood Close, High Halstow, ME3 8SU 

 

+++++++ 

I am writing first of all to say thank you so much to the people 
who run and go along to Kings Kitchen on a Tuesday morning.  I 
have been attending with the children I care for over a year and 
are always made to feel welcome.  The children love to come up 
and eat their toast and cake, the cakes are always amazing and 
such value for money.  

Also as there are no longer any groups for children in the village, a 
group of us often meet at Kings Kitchen at 10.15 and then head 
over the park to play, if you have or care for small children please 
feel free to come along and join us at the park or in Kings Kitchen.  
Its a great opportunity for the children to run around and play and 
to make new friends.  (We only meet during term time ) 

It would be great to see you. 

Thanks again. 

Helen Harrison 

St Margaret’s Church 
Sunday Services 

Rev. Stephen Gwilt 01634 250 637 or email 
StephenGwilt2@hotmail.co.uk 

08:00  Holy Communion book of Common Prayer 

09:30  1st & 3rd Sundays—all age worship 
2nd & 5th Sundays—Morning Prayer 
4th Sunday—Family Communion 

6:30  1st Sunday—Holy Communion 
3rd Sunday—Informal Workshop 

Baptisms by arrangement 
1st or 3rd Sunday of each month at 09:30 

Relief in Need 

The charity has existed in High Halstow for many years and is an 
amalgamation of smaller charities/private trusts, the oldest of 
which dates from 1716 and exists to help the residents of the 
Parish of High Halstow who are going through a time of need or 
hardship.  This could include not only widows and widowers but 
also to help people of all ages and from all walks of life. Requests 
can also be made by organisations or groups in the Parish. 

Requests for financial assistance can be made at any time of year, 
in writing, email or in person to any one of the Trustees.  A 
resident can apply on behalf of someone else in the village—but 
their permission must be obtained first of all.  All requests are 
dealt with in the strictest confidence.  If you are not sure about a 
request and think it may be rejected, do not be afraid to speak to 
any of the Trustees listed below about it.  These funds are there 
for villagers who need help. 

Rev. Stephen Gwilt The Rectory  01634 250 637 

Stuart Bailey 27 Cooling Road 07976 760 844 

June Collins 6 Marsh Crescent 01634 250 105 

John Myatt Decoy Hill Road 01634 256 185 

Chris Peek 2 Willowbank Drive 01634 250 276 

Natasha Turner 12 Marsh Crescent  

Office email Office.hhrin@gmail.com  

Need to hire a hall? 
If you are interested in hiring either halls in the village for 

a function or meeting then please contact: 

Memorial Hall—Angela Forward 01634 251 756 

Recreation Hall—Martin Mitchell 07752 682 437 

Please do not call on a Sunday 

Kings Kitchen 

Open 10 am—1 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Every Tuesday 

In the Memorial Hall 

Date for your diary?  St Mary Church Garden Party will be 

on 7 July.  Confirmation of time in our next edition 
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HIGH HALSTOW COMMUNITY CHOIR 

Our choir continues in good voice ! 

Following on from our successful Christmas events, we have 
plans for more performances and are currently rehearsing a 
good, varied programme.  We meet regularly in St Margaret’s 
church, usually Monday evenings. 

Our songs will be performed at a number of concerts throughout 
this year, with The Summer Concert planned for 11 July, and 
another concert on 9 November. 

We have around 15 to 20 regular members, mostly from the 
local area, but one or two come from further afield. We would 
welcome more singers and especially if we could get more men, 
we would have a good range of voices 

Anyone can sing, come and try, you’ll enjoy it  

Bernard Dawe 

 

Poppies on lamp posts—WW1 Centenary 

Our working committee met for the first time in May and we 

already have a prototype in progress!  This is now being 

processed and we hope to have a site meeting in June to see 

what they could look like insitu.   

We have had permission from the relevant Medway Council 

department concerned and they are more than happy for us 

to continue. 

We discussed villagers sponsoring a lamp post in order that 

we raise money for The British Legion.  We hope to make this 

a very successful fund raiser as well as a special 

commemoration from our village.  Please contact 

Linda23Atkinson@gmail.com if you would like to sponsor. 

Linda Atkinson  

Scarecrow Festival Timetable 

23 June to 7 July— Scarecrows to be placed in people’s gardens  

I will be at the High Halstow School Summer Fair on 23 June selling scarecrow trails. The trail is new this year and some 

people have volunteered to have there scarecrow up as of the 23rd.  A clue will be generated and people will walk 

round the village trying to find them all.  Everyone is invited to display their scarecrow in the churchyard for the two 

weeks after the garden party. 

7 July those that are delivered to the rectory garden will be displayed and the public will pick there favourite.  

Sunflower fund raise 

 I will also be selling the remaining sunflowers at the High Halstow School Summer Fair so its not too late to buy yours! 

Tamsin 

 Christian Aid 

Once again the villagers of High Halstow did not disappoint.  This 

year we managed to raise £1,500 for Christian Aid.  There are still 

a few more envelopes to come in and this is just a gentle reminder 

that if any collectors still have some at home, please bring these 

forward so that the money can be banked.  Likewise, if any villager 

didn't manage to 

donate and would like 

to please let us know. 

A massive thank you to 

everyone concerned.  

Your donations are 

valuable and to those 

Collectors, thank you so 

much for all your hard 

work. 

Jane Cook 



Page 4     HIGH HALSTOW TIMES  — June 2018 

www.highhalstow-pc.gov.uk 4 

Resume of the Parish Council Meeting—9 May 2018 held in the Memorial Hall, The Street, High Halstow 

During May we had the annual meeting of the Parish council – In which Cllr. 

Crozer was appointed as chairman and Cllr Watson as  vice chair for the next 

year.  Other members of the council volunteered for our different committees, 

including Planning, Finance and Personnel. 

The council talked about issues including the importance of responding to the 

Local Plan Consultation and supporting the work of the Neighbourhood Plan 

steering group.  

Due to holiday – the next Parish Council Meeting will be held on the 6 June 2018.  All are welcome to attend and bring forward any issues 

that they may have during the public session.  

Cat Bloomfield, Clerk to High Halstow Parish Council 

Chris(tine) Watson and Gary Jerreat, two of your Parish Councillors, 

will be at Kings Kitchen in the Memorial Hall on: Tuesday 5 June from 

10.30 – 12.00pm and every 2nd Tuesday in the month. 

Come and tell us your problems or find out about projects we are 

undertaking.  If we can’t answer your questions there and then we 

will get back to you. 

High Halstow Parish Council 

George Crozer, Chairman 01634 250 286 

Christine Watson, Vice Chair 01634 256 529 

Martin Andrews 07984 791 029 

Linda Atkinson  07825 619 353 

Ray Colins 01634 250 105 

Gary Jerreat 01634 253 999 

Bill Khatkar 07775 668 620 

Brian Williams 07908006 448 

Mick O’Hanlon 07752 873 379 

Your Councillors can also be contacted on 07702 036 836 or emailing the 

Parish Clerk Miss Cat Bloomfield  clerk2@highhalstow.org.uk    

Please remember: All Councillors are volunteers and give much of their 

time to keep the village the great place that it is to live. 

NEW BUS SHELTERS 

Unfortunately there was an incident with the new bus shelter in Heronsbank / Britannia road after only a week insitu.  The bus driver overtook a parked car 

and misjudged the space available. 

Councillor Brian Williams was informed on an emergency basis and as usual took action within minutes.  Brian and the Parish Council would like to thank 

Paul Marshall of Sinclair Builders for his speedy response to the call.  Paul also acted quickly and the site was made safe within a hour. 

Grass cutting contract 

I contacted the Contractor Gavin Jones to express our concern as we had received an unprecedented number of complaints about the 
condition of the grass verges, the Recreation ground and Forge Common.   The representative at Gavin Jones offices confirmed that Gavin 
Jones and Turfsoil were sister companies and there has been no merger or take-over.  They have just brought all of their branding into 
line.   

The same staff are still employed.  The same equipment is in service.  The difference this year is that the grass has been so long that they 
have had to use a “rotavator mower” and this is why the cut grass is left.  They reiterated that the weather has had a major impact on their 
service this year – two lots of snow and heavy rainfall with some hot spells.  They confirmed that they would place more staff on the 
contract in order to catch up.   

I can assure villagers that this issue is being monitored closely.   

Cat Bloomfield, Clerk to High Halstow Parish Council 
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First Annual Fun Walk was a Great Success! 

The first annual Fun Walk for wHoo Cares and Friends of wHoo Cares was held on Saturday, 28 April and 

raised money to help others on the Hoo Peninsula.   

Despite the dismal start to the day, weather wise, there were over 60 participants, not including lots of little 

walkers and 4 legged ones as well.  Even Lady Barbara and her Knight (in full chainmail) braved the weather 

and walked!  Only an adventurous handful did the 10 mile walk around Hoo, Upnor and Chattendean but all 

the rest completed a 5 mile walk around Hoo.    

Over £1,500 was raised in donations and sponsorship, which will go along way in helping us help others on 

the Hoo Peninsula. 

A very big thanks to everyone who participated, donated and sponsored our walkers and of course, thanks to 

everyone who assisted on the day including The Windmill Pub.  A very special thanks goes to our local Hells 

Angels club who very kindly let us use their facilities at Angel Farm for the day! 

wHoo Cares is a community based organisation set up 2 years ago to reduce social isolation and improve the 

health and well-being of vulnerable people living on the Hoo Peninsula.   

If you'd like to find out more about how we might be able to help you or a loved one, please contact the 

office on 01634 272138 or email enquiries@whoocares.org.uk.  You can also visit our website 

www.whoocares.org.uk or Facebook page www.facebook.com/whoocarescic 

If you're interested in helping others on the peninsula and want to talk to someone about volunteering, 

please contact Michelle, our Volunteer Coordinator, on 01634 272138 or volunteer@whoocares.org.uk. 

Christine Chetwood 

 

Missing Cat 

We have lost our lovely tabby cat.  His name is Simba and he is a tabby cat with a white chin.   He is very 

loved and cared for. 

Would you kindly check your garages and sheds to make sure he is not 

there?  We would be really grateful if you could kindly ask any friends 

you have in High Halstow to do the same? 

He has been missing since Wednesday 9 May.  We live at 54 Christmas 

Lane and can be contacted on 01634 253 350 or 07525 840 020 

Please let us know if you see him.  Many thanks. 

Sue 

 

Leave space for me please 

COULD THESE VEHICLES GET THROUGH IN AN EMERGENCY? 

Don’t forget to go make your comments on the Medway 

Council website regarding the 38,000 new homes they expect 

to build in Medway.  Medway Council believe that 12,000 of 

these homes can be built on the peninsula.  Over 700 in High 

Halstow!  Please make your voice heard. 

Date for your diary!  The St Margaret Church Garden Party 

which takes place at the vicarage is usually the 1st Saturday in 

July.  Confirmation will be in our next edition. 
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High Halstow Village Hall—Annual Report 

I have to start this years report differently to the past. Normally I start in looking back on what we have achieved and the plans for the 

future. This year though is different following the recent sad passing of Lesley. Lesley was one of the original committee members who 

started the refurbishment programme and helped us all achieve the successful outcome that we can all see today.  Lesley had been on 

the Committee since the 1970’s and had undertaken a number of roles including representing the Youth Club as well as being Committee 

secretary and a founder member of the HUGH Fund.  If I said the foundation of the new kitchen was built upon fruit or chocolate fudge 

cake, this is not a slur to her cooking but to remind all of us of the sheer volume of cake, teas, coffees, bacon rolls, toast etc. etc that 

passed through the old and new kitchen hatch in raising funds for this hall.  Along with Margaret Church and John Pink the Quiz nights 

alone have raised just under £10,000 for the hall, which is some achievement.  We mustn’t forget as well that Lesley run many a bar at 

the hall and I shall always be grateful for her unwavering support, generosity and friendship throughout my time on the committee. 

I must also reflect on Maureen Short who sadly passed away at Christmas.  Although Maureen had not been on the committee for the last 

few years, she too had played her role in the history of the hall.  Maureen had also been on the committee since the 1970’s and had been 

a past treasurer as well as an avid supporter of numerous events here.  

Both will be sorely missed.  

The past year saw us move from a refurbishment programme and more to a maintenance programme, which is the way it should be. The 

electric lights in the hall have been replaced and hope all like the improvements including the new sidelights. Improvements to the 

furniture have seen new square tables replace the old wooden ones, along with the new chairs. We have recently received a delivery of 

new round tables which will improve the setting of the hall 

As always there are a number of people I wish to thank as follows: 

• Ray Collins is the go to person when something needs to be done.  There doesn’t seem to be a repair he cannot do or get 

organised, be it the changes to the internal doors, the old kitchen hatch, signing for deliveries or as recent as ensuring the fire 

alarm is fixed.  I really have come to rely on Ray and am extremely grateful for the support he gives me and the money he saves 

the hall.  

• Elaine Slatcher takes pride in being the cleaner for the hall and we should be proud to have her as our cleaner.  She goes out of 

her way to ensure the Hall looks as well as it can be for current and prospective hirers.  

• Wenda Taylor, who until tonight hopefully, hasn’t been on the Committee but is one of the villages unsung heroes. Nothing seems 

to be too much trouble be it selling tickets, advertising through Facebook, sorting out food etc, the world could do with more 

people like Wenda. 

• My fellow Committee members, Tina Farmer, George Crozer, Martin Mitchell, Chris Peek, Margot Sturt and Crystal Wakefield who 

have all seen that the hall runs smoothly with nothing being too much trouble.  People need to realise that without people like 

you they wouldn’t have a facility to use. 

• Margaret Church, along with John Pink and Lesley as previously said, continue to run a number of Quiz’s for the Hall.  This has 

become a regular feature for the hall.  

• Carl and Jo Mitchell for providing so much help in advertising, printing of leaflets, posters etc.  With their attention to detail also 

keen, this allows us allow us to produce events to the high standard that we do. 

• Bob who with his staff in the shop help us raise monies by selling tickets, collecting application forms etc. In addition ensuring that 

the bar is stocked on time with good quality wines and beers doesn’t go amiss either.  

• Mick Woolmington again wrote, produced and built the set for the third Murder  

• Mystery, and along with other members of Dramarama performed this event over two nights.  Once again, the audience were 

treated to a three-course meal from Jo Mitchell, Wenda Taylor and their band of volunteers.  The last three years we have been 

very fortunate to have seen so much dedication and effort put in by all concerned for this event. 

Once again, many thanks must go to the users of the Hall be it a regular or one off users.  

Thank you all 

Gary Thomas 

High Halstow Village Hall Chairman 
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Village Hall 

New Jersey Boys 

O What A Night Middle of May Back in 18 
The above title doesn’t quite trip off the tongue like a past classic from Frankie 
Valli but those who were there can say what a fantastic night it was.  I cannot 
believe the committee were worried whether we would sell enough tickets or 
whether people would like it.  

Profits from the show were actually spent in advance on the new round tables 
which also allowed us to get more people in which we believe went down well. 

Thank you so much for all of you who came along and supported us in coming to 
this and other events. Without your support we wouldn’t have a hall to enjoy 
such nights 

Watch this space for details of the next one. 

 

High Halstow Village 

 Proud to Present  

High Halstow Garage 
Safari and Boot Fair 

Saturday 14th July  

From 9:30-14:00 
 

 

For application form please go to http://highhalstow.org.uk/blog/  

For further details please email gary@highhalstow.org.uk 

 

Future Events 

 

Gary Thomas—Chairman Village Hall 

Quiz £3 per person 15
 
June To book table call Margaret on 

01903 340953 or 07702 196179 
Garage Safari 14

 
July Details in HHT 

Quiz £3 per person 14
 
September To book table call Margaret on 

01903 340953 or 07702 196179 
Barn Dance October – Date to be confirmed Details to follow 
Event to mark 100 years of the 

end of the First World War 

11
 
November Details to follow 

Quiz £3 per person 14
 
December To book table call Margaret on 

01903 340953 or 07702 196179 

mailto:gary@highhalstow.org.uk
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High Halstow Hikers 
With the changeable and inclement weather at end of April 
and into early May there was some trepidation on what 
would be the conditions for the walk on 6 May. On all 
fronts the 12 walkers need not have worried as the weath-
er was perfect, warm and sunny and the conditions under-
foot were almost perfect, just a couple of boggy areas to 
navigate. 

The walk started along the driveway to Buckhurst Park, 
through well manicured grounds with bluebells and hints 
of rhododendrons just starting to bloom. The route instruc-
tions, as printed by the Times were somewhat ambiguous 
and we had a slight delay as finding the pathway out of the 
Buckhurst estate was not easy, however once out we 
joined the High Weald path which took us south into some 
unspoilt and rolling countryside, with great views across 
the Weald. 

The walk meandered along lanes and across fields and 
through bluebell woods, very idyllic and unspoilt.  

What was interesting was that there was very little arable 
farming along the walk, most fields seemed to be pasture 
with just the occasional glimpse of golden rape fields in the 
distance. 

The walk was a fraction under 5.5 miles, as a slight detour 
reduced the walk from the published 7 miles, that however 
returned us to the Dorset Arms for our pre planned Sunday 
lunch with perfect timing. 

Please note that the dates/venues for the next two walks 
have changed and are as follows: 

Sunday 10 June - Stoke: meet close to the White Horse in 
The Street, Upper Stoke at 10.00.  

Sunday 8 July - Broadstairs and Margate, full details to fol-
low. 

As ever all are welcome and enquiries can be made to 
Mitchell at mitch.dowsett@btopenworld.com or 01634-
254428. 

Mitchell Dowsett 

Gardening Club 

On Tuesday 8 May the club held its annual auction at the 

memorial hall.  Our thanks  go to our auctioneer Peter Tyler who 

as usual ran the auction with his usual passion and gardening 

knowledge.   Vegetable plants , young plants for hanging 

baskets and borders along with other garden miscellaneous 

went swiftly under the hammer. A most enjoyable auction. 

On Tuesday 12 June we have Susan Scrivens coming to the club 

who will talk to us about The Rise and Fall of the Bee Keeper.  

This will take place as usual at the memorial hall at 20.00 hrs so 

if any  non members are interested and would like to attend a 

fee of £2.00 applies. Tea, coffee and biscuits will be provided 

followed by a raffle.  

The club welcomes new members. Come along and give it a try. 

If you decide to join the membership fee is only £5 per year.  

For further information please email hhdgc@outlook.com  

Happy gardening now that the sun is shining   

For more information please contact hhdgc@outlook.com  

Mike Hughes  

 

F. R. BRADFORD & CO. LTD. 
Established 1920 

Fuel, Servicing repairs, MOTs & Calor Gas Supplier 

Workshop     01634 250 000 

Forecourt     01634 250 248 

STAMP COLLECTIONS WANTED!! 

Good prices offered for collections 

Loose, First Day Covers, Postcards 

ephemera etc 

Detailed Valuations  

at reasonable prices. 

Call Robin 08974 123 118 

To advertise in this publication please contact Linda 

Atkinson on 07825 619 353 or email 

Editor@HighHalstow.org.uk.  Prices start from £11 

Don’t forget to get involved with our Neighbourhood Plan.  The 

development of new homes will affect us all in the village.  Please seek 

out information on it from any one of your Councillors. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN  

Our Steering Group are moving quickly to analyse research papers on what High Halstow 
can offer for our future generations.   

Medway Council’s draft Local Plan is set to demonstrate that our village would be able to 
accommodate over 700 new homes within the next 20 years.  Our aim is to analyse what 
High Halstow has at present and what we can realistically offer our future generations. 

You will see from the census records of 2011 High Halstow had a healthy population of 
1,805 and there were 715 households.  We believe today’s figure is nearer to 800 house-
holds.   

We are in no doubt that we will need to plan for the development of affordable housing for our younger generation but we do need your 
help by coming along to our Neighbourhood Plan Consultation Days and confirming what you think is required.  Its essential that we show 
that we have engaged with our villagers. 

We have already filed the map of our village with the Council.  This confirms the area that our Neighbourhood Plan will apply to.  We are 

setting up a project plan of the way forward and this will be put to the Experts who we will have to employ to put the Neighbourhood Plan 
in the correct format for it to be adopted.   

It is essential that Medway Council show that their Local Plan is sustainable.  We hope to show what can be sustainable. 

Please help us to help you by coming along.  Dates so far as follows:   

 

 High Halstow Community Lottery 
April game winners 

£1,250 ME3 8SU High Halstow    £200 ME3 8SA  High Halstow 

If you would like to play, please set up a monthly standing order to 

Account No  21507826   Sort Code 40 43 44 

07825 619 353 if you need help or more information  
Disclaimer: HHCL is administered by a Committee and is not in any way connected with High Halstow Parish Council 

CONSULTATION DAY CONSULTATION DAY Meeting with Villagers 

7 June 2018 

9:00 am until 8:00 pm 

21 June 2018 

3.00 pm until 8 pm 

23 June 2018 

11:00 am—3:00 pm 

High Halstow Village Hall High Halstow Village Hall High Halstow School Fayre 

The General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) comes into effect 
on Friday 25 May. GDPR is an EU law to protect your personal 
data online. 

While the High Halstow Community Lottery Committee have 
computer records of your name, full address and post code, we 
are committed to protecting your personal data.  

We can assure you that this information is only stored for 
accounting purposes for the Medway Council Gambling Licence 
and is not passed on to any third parties.  We could be the 
subject of an audit at any time by the Council and need to 
validate money that is paid into and out of the account.  
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NEW IMAGE 
Family friendly unisex Salon 

Celebrating 27 years 
 

8 Church Street Hoo ME3 9AH 

Phone: 01634 253 178 

Email: suzan@my-newimage.co.uk 

 

 

 

Visit our Facebook page 

@8.churchstreet 

 

 

 

NEW SPRAY TANNING ROOM 

Special Offer £15 
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High Halstow Cricket Club   
05/05/18 - Tonbridge CC (Home) 

HHCC 1st XI: 150 all out (18 points) 

Tonbridge: 148 all out (5 points) 

RESULT: HHCC won by 2 runs 

 

05/05/18 - Sibton Park CC (Away) 

HHCC 2nd XI: 144 - 7 (18 points) 

Sibton Park 2nd XI: 143 all out (5 points) 

RESULT: HHCC won by 3 wickets 

 

06/05/18 - Linton Park (Away) - National 
Village Competition 

HHCC 1st XI: 148 all out 

Linton Park: 159 all out  

RESULT: HHCC Lost by 11 runs 

 

12/05/18 - Addington CC (Away) 

HHCC 1st XI: Did not bat (8 points) 

Addington: 192 - 6 (10 points) 

RESULT: Match Incomplete 

 

12/05/18 - Chestfield CC (Away) 

HHCC 2nd XI: 83 all out (0 points) 

Chestfield 2nd XI: 84 - 2 (18 points) 

RESULT: HHCC Lost by 8 wickets 

 

High Halstow Football Club 
Peter Beale—Manager 

We are delighted to confirm that the Club won ALL THREE of the  Cup Finals. 

Centenary Cup, Kent Cup and Sittingbourne & Milton Cup. 

The team plays on Saturdays and the home pitch is the Recreation Ground in 
High Halstow.  FA rules state that the team provide changing facilities and 
Graham is in the process of raising funds to enable him to provide his team and 
the opposing team the changing facilities required.  If you have any idea how 
we could help or would like to donate to help the team raise funds, please 
contact Councillor Brian Williams or Councillor Linda Atkinson. 

HIGH HALSTOW’S BUDGE RETURNS TO THE RING 

Undefeated boxer Jack Budge returned to the ring after a two-year absence on Saturday May 12th to record his second professional 

victory. 

The 23-year-old, who lives in Harrison Drive, appeared at the Maidstone Leisure Centre where he beat Yorkshireman Luke Fash in a four-

round contest. 

Jack had his first pro contest back in 2016 in Bristol, where he was working as an apprentice 

jockey, before an injury forced him out of the game.  Since then the former star amateur, who 

boxed for England and won the prestigious Amateur Boxing Association championships, has 

moved back to High Halstow and is now concentrating fully on his boxing career. 

“I was very happy with the win,” said Jack, after the Maidstone contest.  “I stuck to the game 

plan, boxed long and got the four rounds in the bank.  It was great to get the rust off, and I’m 

looking forward to progressing now.  I want another four-rounder, before moving up to six 

rounds, and it would be great to win the Southern Area Title before the end of this year.” 

Jack’s next scheduled fight is at London’s famous York Hall sometime in June (date to be 

confirmed).   

If anyone is interested in tickets for the show, please contact Jack on 07398 202894 – all support 

is very welcome! 

Jack’s career can be followed on his Facebook page: ‘Jack The Judge Budge’ or on Twitter 

@Jackbudge2. 

John Hannen 
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Editor — Linda Atkinson   Published by High Halstow Parish Council 

Printed by Smart Print Services   (01634 727 215) 

Next edition July 2018  contributions should be sent to Editor@highhalstow.org.uk  by 21 June 2018 

MONDAYS Line Dancing 11:00 — 12:30 Memorial Hall 

Alternate Mondays Community Choir 20: 00 — 21:00 St. Margaret’s Church 

TUESDAYS Kings Kitchen 10:00 — 13:00 Memorial Hall 

 Pilates 18:15 — 19:15 

19:30 — 20:30 

Memorial Hall 

(subject to change) 

 Youth Club 19:00 — 20:45 Recreation Hall 

 Bell Ringers 19:30 — 21:00 St. Margaret’s Church 

WEDNESDAYS Tai Chi 10:30 — 11.30 Memorial Hall 

THURSDAYS Seated Exercise 11:00 — 11:45 Memorial Hall 

 Pilates 14:00 — 15:00 Memorial Hall 

 Sugar Babes 19:00 Memorial Hall 

FRIDAYS Pilates 14:30 — 13:30 Memorial Hall 

SATURDAYS Karmann Dancers 09:00  Memorial Hall 

 KLUK Martial Arts 09:30 Recreation Hall 

SUNDAYS déjà vu Spiritual Centre 18:30 Recreation Hall 

Every 1st Wednesday Knit and Natter 13:30 St. Margaret’s Church 

 Women’s Institute 19:30 Memorial Hall 

Every 2nd Tuesday Gardening Club 20:00 Memorial Hall 

Every 2nd Wednesday Parish Council Meeting 20:00 Memorial Hall 

Every 3rd Wednesday Whist Club 14:00 Memorial Hall 

Every 4th Wednesday Friendly Club 14:00 Memorial Hall 

Last Friday Quiz Nights 20:00 Memorial Hall 

High Halstow Primary School  

Playing field 

Summer Fayre 

23 June 2018 

11:00 am.—3:00 pm 

There will be a BBQ, games, alcohol, inflatables 

and much more! 

Everyone is welcome 

Please come and support our local school. 

All funds raised goes toward enhance the 

development of the children 


